
Minnesota Sporting Clays Association (MSC) 

Board Meeting Minutes         25-Aug-2023      Location: Wild Marsh Sporting Clays 

Attendees:  

Present: Dylan Burns, Debbie Mortensen, Steve Coutant, Nate Petersen, Hans Erickson, 

Dennis Vierling 

 

Called in: N/A 

 

Absent: Rick Potter, Mike Steinmetz, Joel Meier, Scott Davis, David Grell 

 

Others attending: N/A 

 

Officer Reports: 

President: Dylan highlighted current results of the survey that he sent to Minnesota NSCA 

registered shooters. At the time of the meeting about 100 participants responded to the 

survey questions. Of note, it was said that the survey results show an over-and-under 

shotgun was the preferred raffle ticket prize for future MSC raffles.  

 

New Business: 

Election: Dylan Burns, David Grell, and Mike Steinmetz will be on the 2023 MSC board 

ballot. All others will be retained on the board. Ballots will be located in the clubhouse for 

members to vote during the day and also ballots will be distributed during the following 

night’s evening banquet. Club director nominations and vote will be done by email to 

include all NSCA gun clubs in Minnesota.  

 

Recap of 2023 business: The board successfully navigated the raffle process, sent a state 

wide survey to be able to make data based decisions and made it through the previous 

year’s regular business.  

 

Motion by Hans to adjourn. Seconded by Steve. Motion approved unanimously. The meeting was 

adjourned by Hans Erickson.  

 

Next Meeting: November 6th 2023, 6pm, Scheels, Eden Prairie, MN 

 

 

 


